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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S 
 

Chocolate - Food of the 
Gods 

February 21, 2012 

5:30 to 6:00pm networking 
6:00pm presentation  

Lake Jackson Civic Center 

Sally and Howard Peters invite you to a journey following 
chocolate through the centuries highlighting some high points 
of its history and production from the Mayan, Olmec, and Aztec 
ÃÕÌÔÕÒÅÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔȢ 9ÏÕȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÅÍÉÓÔÒÙȟ 
biology, and biochemistry of the active ingredient theobroma 
ÃÏÃÏÁȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ  ÉÓ 'ÒÅÅË ÆÏÒ Ȱ&ÏÏÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÄÓȱȢ 4ÈÅ ȰÄÁÒË ÓÉÄÅȱ ÏÆ 
chocolate and legends about this century-old temptation of 
mankind will complete this fascinating talk. 
For more information, visit www.howardpeters.com  

&ÏÒ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÅÓ ×ÈÏ ÓÔÁÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ȰÂÉÔÔÅÒ ÅÎÄȱȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÆÒÅÅ 
ÄÒÁ×ÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ Á ΧΦÌÂÓ ÂÁÒ ÏÆ 'ÕÉÔÔÁÒÄ ȰÂÉÔÔÅÒÓ×ÅÅÔȱ ÃÈÏÃÏÌÁÔÅȢ  
 

BeerɂSeminar 

March 21,  2012  

5:30 to 6:00pm networking 
6:00pm presentation  

Lake Jackson Civic Center 

If chocolate is not your thing, we offer a seminar on the oldest 
fermented beverage, which is now the third most popular drink 
worldwide after water and tea. Join us for a talk by Peter Ta-
kacs who is currently the OQ manager at Spoetzl Brewery Inc in 
Shiner, TX after his career took him all over the US to different 
breweries.  

Fine print: Brew samples will be available.  

Industry Networking Event 

The Brazosport ACS Local Section will be hosting an Industry 
Networking Event in April. Stay tuned for updates on date and 
location.  

1111  
Chemluminary  

Awards  

[2001-2011] 
for services to  

our community  

Letter from the Chair 

Dear ACS Brazosport Section, 

)ȭÍ ÔÈÒÉÌÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ËÉÃËÉÎÇ ÏÆÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ #ÈÁÉÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
Brazosport Local Section! I had a great experience as chair-
elect in 2011 and hope to continue the momentum into 
2012. To start, I would like to share with you my main goals 
for the year. My first goal is to focus on networking and so-
cial events. As a relatively new employee at Dow Chemical, 
)ȭÖÅ ÌÉÖÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÆÏÒ ÌÅÓÓ ÔÈÁÎ ÆÉÖÅ ÙÅÁÒÓȢ $ÕÒÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÁÔ ÔÉÍÅȟ )ȭÖÅ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ Á ÆÉÒÍ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÉÎȤ
creased networking opportunities for professionals. I would 
like to increase local participation of members and non-
members in local section activities through events targeting 
ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÁÌ ÎÅÔ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÃÕÓÅÄ ÓÏÃÉÁÌ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȢ  )ȭÖÅ 
already received a $1000 Industry Grant from ACS and am in 
the process of planning a networking event for the spring. 
Look for more details to come! 

To facilitate this first goal, I also believe in establishing im-
proved lines of communication to our local members. This 
year we will focus on continuing to expand our communica-
tion network through Facebook, our website, newsletters, 
mailings and word-of-mouth. But the best communication 
occurs in two directions! Please help us with this effort by 
updating your contact information on www.acs.org or call-
ing 1-800-333-9511. Also find us on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/brazosport.acs email us and post the 
event fliers at work. 

My third goal is a personal challenge to raise the bar on 
planning and organization of events. Our section has an 
outstanding history of being recognized nationally through 
ChemLuminary Awards and I want to be sure to continue 
that tradition. 

With these three goals, a fantastic support structure from 
our board, committee chairs and long-ÔÅÒÍ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓȟ )ȭÍ 
positive that 2012 will be another outstanding year for the 
Brazosport Local Section. 

-Chanda Klinker (Chair of ACS Brazosport Local Section) 
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Coming to  

Lake Jackson in June 
http://www.phdcomics.com/movie/ 

www.acswebinars.org 

http://www.acs.org
http://www.facebook.com/brazosport.acs


Pennies for PURTM Water 

One of the stated goals of the International Year of Chemistry is to 
increase the public appreciation of chemistry in meeting world 
needs. A major world need moving forward is access to clean 
drinking water for the expanding population. In recognition of this, 
ÔÈÅ ÎÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ !#3 ÌÁÕÎÃÈÅÄ ÔÈÅ 0ÅÎÎÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ 052Ί 7ÁÔÅÒ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÁÓ 
part of their IYC activities. The goal of the project was to raise 
ÆÕÎÄÓ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ 0ÒÏÃÔÏÒ Ǫ 'ÁÍÂÌÅȭÓ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 3ÁÆÅ $ÒÉÎËÉÎÇ 7ÁȤ
ter (CDSW) program. The CDSW distributes packets of water puri-
ÆÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ 052Ί ÔÏ ÁÒÅÁÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÏ ÎÏÔ 
have readily available clean and potable water. Since P&G 
ÌÁÕÎÃÈÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÉÎ ΨΦΦΪȟ ÏÖÅÒ ΩΦΦ ÍÉÌÌÉÏÎ ÐÁÃËÅÔÓ ÏÆ 052Ί 
have been distributed to 63 countries via 110 partner organiza-
tions. Each packet of material can be produced for approximately 
3.5 cents and safely treats 2.5 gallons of water, signifying that just 
a few pennies can provide the chemistry for clean water. 

In support of this project and the mission of the IYC, the Bra-
zosport ACS launched a local PUR Water Challenge in October 
2011. The project started with a presentation to the member com-
panies of the Brazoria County Petrochemical Council on the CDSW 
program. Following this, several member companies participated 
via direct donation or with site-wide drives urging employees to 
donate their pennies and spare change. The participating compa-
nies included BASF, Freeport LNG, Conoco-Phillips, Dow Chemi-
cal, SI Group, and Perstorp. In total, the efforts of local companies 
and their employees raised more than $3400 to donate to the 
CDSW. 

The Brazosport ACS would like to thank the participating compa-
nies and their employees for their support of the Pennies for PUR 
Water Project. The funds raised in this campaign will produce 
enough packets to supply over 240,000 gallons of purified water! 

                                                                                                           By Eric Klinker 
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Call for volunteers 
The local ACS section is looking for volunteers! If you have a 
skill or hobby that you would like to share, we can put it to 
use! Typical volunteer activities may include participating in 
events (set-up, demonstration assistance, talking with inter-
ested visitors, taking pictures, hanging fliers at local busi-
nesses). We appreciate every additional set of hands helping 
out at our fun events. 

This year we have an exciting opportunity for people looking 
to really make an impact in our Community Outreach Pro-
gram. We are looking for someone to help organize activi-
ÔÉÅÓȦ !ÆÒÁÉÄ ÔÏ ÊÕÍÐ ÉÎ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅȩ $ÏÎȭÔ ×ÏÒÒÙȦȦȦ 
We have the demonstration experiments, supplies and a 
handful of great experienced demo-veterans for support. 
We are looking for  someone enthusiastic to pull the strings 
together, coordinate activities, and help with organizational 
details. 

MAD SCIENCE: Experiments You Can Do at Home,  
But Probably Shouldn't 

by Theodore Gray, Black Dog and Leventhal Publishers, 2009 

Gray, author of the long-running "Gray Matter" column in Popular Science, displays scien-
tific principles through extreme experiments. You don't have to do the experiments to 
thoroughly enjoy the book (safety precautions are emphasized with each experiment and 
the materials and equipment for many of them are not readily available). Lavishly illus-
trated with striking photos, the book shows the author's deep love of  science, and draws 
readers in. Whether it's making ethanol ("easy, dangerous and probably illegal"), trapping 
lightning in a plastic block or making fire without flame, there's something in this book to 
interest and delight almost anyone. Professor Shakhashiri says, "Theo Gray is at his best 
showing us dazzling transformations with explanations. There is so much to learn from 
this book, but I will never do any of these experiments at home, and neither should you." 

Source: http://scifun.chem.wisc.edu/Readings/Readings.htm 

ACS Brazosport Outreach volunteers in action  

Bottom left: Bob Zeigler, bottom right: Eric Klinker with visitors at a Science Café  



 

2011 Outstanding Promotion of Science 
Wanda Rauscher ɀ Dow Chemical 

This nomination recognizes 
7ÁÎÄÁȭÓ ×ÏÒË ÓÉÎÃÅ ΨΦΦΦȟ 
when she received the award 
the first time. 

Wanda worked on a variety 
of outreach projects across 
southeast Texas.  She was a 
key player for the first 
Ȱ#ÈÅÍÉÓÔÓ #ÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ %ÁÒÔÈ 
$ÁÙȱ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ "ÒÁÚÏÓÐÏÒÔ 
Section celebrated with the 
Boys and Girls club.    Wanda 
brought a variety of hands-
on experiments, crafts, and 
fun activities to teach the 
children about recy-
cling.   This was done at the 
Freeport B&GC center which 
primarily serves economi-
cally disadvantaged stu-
dents.  As a result of this first 
successful event, CCED be-
came part of the local section repertoire.     

Wanda also served as the spark for many National Chemistry Week 
activities over the years, especially with respect to the hands-on 
science visits to local schools.   In some cases, she created the ex-
periments, organized volunteers, or conducted the training for 
volunteers.   Other years, she provided the critical coaching to 
younger members of the section so that they could expand their 
leadership skills through volunteer activities.    In the past decade, 
there have been a LOT of excited 5th graders who were inspired by 
7ÁÎÄÁȭÓ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓȢ  

Wanda created workshops for day care providers so that they 
could also inspire their groups with hands-on science experi-
ments.   "Ù ȰÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÉÎÅÒÓȱȟ ÓÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÌÅÖÅÒÁÇÅ ÔÈÅÓÅ 
experiments to many more students.  

Wanda is part of a national network of chemistry outreach subject 
matter experts.   She uses this network to supply fresh and exciting 
ideas to our local section.      

More recently, Wanda worked with the Sam Houston Area Council 
of the Boy Scouts of America.  Attached is a summary that was 
including in the 2010 annual report. 

Ȱ)Î ÈÏÎÏÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ΧΦΦÔÈ ÁÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÙ ÏÆ "ÏÙ 3ÃÏÕÔÓ ÏÆ !ÍÅÒÉÃÁ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÍ 
Houston Area Council (SHAC) held an amazing celebration for 26,234 
Scouts, Scouters and families at Texas World Speedway October 8-
10. Brazosport Section was invited to provide hands-on science for 
the cub scout participants, all 5000 of them, all day on Oct 9. We 
contacted Greater Houston Section for help with program planning 
and Texas A&M Section to obtain student volunteers. What fun! Our 
emphasis was to teach fundamentals of the scientific method. We 
used color-changing cars, cellophane fish, hygroscopic sand-coated 
spoons, acid/base sensitive paper, and lemon batteries to accomplish 
our aim.  
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4Ï ÁÌÌÏ× ÔÈÅ ÂÏÙÓ ÔÏ ÅÁÒÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÃÉÅÎÃÅ ÂÅÌÔ ÌÏÏÐ ×Å ÁÌÓÏ ÓÅÔ ÕÐ Á ȰÔÁÌË 
ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÉÅÎÔÉÓÔȱ ÔÁÂÌÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ×Å ÍÁÄÅ ÕÓÅ ÏÆ !#3 .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌȭÓ -ÅÇÁȤ
mole interviews to show the breadth of different careers possible as a 
chemist. A key message delivered is the need for a scientifically liter-
ate public and that to become good citizens, the boys need science 
ÓËÉÌÌÓȢ 7Å ÅÓÔÉÍÁÔÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ ΨΦΦΦ ÂÏÙÓ ÖÉÓÉÔÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÂÏÏÔÈȱȢ    

The local section has received a number of Chemluminary awards 
over the past 11 years.    A large percentage of them may be traced 
ÄÉÒÅÃÔÌÙ ÔÏ 7ÁÎÄÁȭÓ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓȢ   Through her leadership, energy, and 
enthusiasm she has inspired Section members, teachers, and chil-
dren and delivered the joys of chemistry with children throughout 
the region. 

 

2011 Special Award (Brazoria County resident)   
Eric Klinker ɀ Dow Chemical 

4ÈÉÓ Á×ÁÒÄ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÚÅÓ %ÒÉÃȭÓ ÅÆÆÏÒÔ ÉÎ ÐÒÏÍÏÔÉÎÇ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÓÅÃÔÉÏÎȭÓ 
activities for the International Year of Chemistry.  

In the 1st quarter Eric organized a community poster and info ses-
sion at the Brazoria County Sea Center which involved members of 
the ACS, the supervisory from the city water treatment plants, a 
water treatment expert from the Dow Chemical Company and 
even featured a local non-profit group whose members help pro-
vide clean drinking water solutions and resources through missions 
to a small village in Cambodia. 

Community outreach, especially for youth, is a big part of our 
ÃÈÁÐÔÅÒȭÓ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎȢ %ÒÉÃ ÁÌÓÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÃÈÅÍÉÓÔÒÙ ÄÅÍÏÎÓÔÒÁȤ
tions for the local youth which was supported by the New Profes-
ÓÉÏÎÁÌȭÓ .ÅÔ×ÏÒË ÁÔ ÔÈÅ $Ï× #ÈÅÍÉÃÁÌ #ÏÍÐÁÎÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 
Lake Jackson Historical Museum. Experiments ranged from Home-
made lava lamps to a smoke ring generator. 

In March, Eric presented the International Year of Chemistry at the 
Annual Brazoria County Petrochemical Council Meeting which 
included leaders from the local chemical, petroleum and energy 
companies and other local residents. The focus was not only to 
highlight the International Year of chemistry but also give the audi-
ence an understanding of what life would be like without chemis-
try. As a result, a $500 donation for the Brazosport Chapter was 
presented by the BCPC to support the promotion of the IYC. 

By Marv Dettloff; Photos: ACS Brazosport 

Wanda Rauscher receiving the award plaque 

at the annual banquet. 

From left: Eric Klinker, Nikki Pietragallo, Wanda Rauscher 



ACS Brazosport Section: ANNUAL BANQUET 
January 18, 2012ɂ-ÏÔÈÅÒ 4ÈÅÒÅÓÁȭÓ 

4ÈÅ !#3 "ÒÁÚÏÓÐÏÒÔ 3ÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÈÅÌÄ ÔÈÅ !ÎÎÕÁÌ "ÁÎÑÕÅÔ ÏÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ Χήȟ ΨΦΧΨ ÁÔ -ÏÔÈÅÒ 4ÈÅÒÅÓÁȭÓȢ !ÂÏÕÔ ΩΫ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÁÎÄ 
enjoyed delicious Italian food and great conversations. An introduction of the newly elected executive board and presentation 
of the Past Chair Pin to Ling Zhang was followed by a recognition of our 50 and 60 year members, Dr. Norman Tetlow, Mr. 
Kenneth Prohaska (both 50yrs) and Mr. O. Hollis (60yrs). The local section award winners received their awards: Nicole 
Pietragallo (Chemical Technician of the Year), Wanda Rauscher (Outstanding Promotion of Science), and Eric Klinker 
(Special Recognition Award); details about the awardees can be found in this and the previous newsletter. 0ÈÉÌÉÐ !ÔÈÅÙȭÓ win-
ÎÉÎÇ ÖÉÄÅÏ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ !#3 "ÒÁÚÏÓÐÏÒÔ 6ÉÄÅÏ #ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎ ȰScientistȱ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÉÎÇ ÍÕÓÉÃ ÂÙ $ÁÎÄÙ 7ÁÒÈÏÌÓ ÅÎÔÅÒÔÁÉÎÅÄ Á ÓÁÔÉÓÆÉÅÄ ÐÏÓÔ
-dinner crowd. Moving on from our great past events and successes to the future, the newly elected chair Chanda Klinker gave 
an outlook of the local section activities for 2012. The seminar by Dr. Steve Gluck was the final highlight of the evening. A 
45 minutes presentation provided a fascinating insight into the complex interactions between water usage and energy produc-
tion, and how these two (often independently discussed) critical issues are interconnected and inseparable.  

By Bea Braun 
All photos: ACS Brazosport  
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We would like to thank everybody for 

attending the banquet and making 

this a really successful event. Special 

thanks goes to our speaker, Dr. Gluck. 

!ÎÎÕÁÌ ÂÁÎÑÕÅÔ ÁÔ -ÏÔÈÅÒ 4ÈÅÒÅÓÁȭÓ 

Chanda Klinker Dr. Normal Tetlowɂ50year member 

Mr. Hollis ɂ60year member Nikki Pietragallo Past Chair Ling Zhang 

Dr. Steve Gluck 


